MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON THURSDAY 5TH JUNE 2003 AT 8.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Fr. Miller (Chair), Angela Robinson, Richard Smith, Barbara Nicolaou, Margaret Wood, Beryl James, Jone Forrester, Denise Amalemba, Valerie McKenzie, Velda Hagen-Brown, Sheila Ball, Christiana Enyi, Len Green Flora Bryant (Secretary).
Prayers. The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
Apologies for Absence: received from Beverly Wauchope.
Minutes of the last Meeting: Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as correct record.
Midi System (Announcement)
Fr. Miller announced that Fr. Andrew Dangerfield, St.Pauls, Park Lane had agreed to loan Midi kit system for a day as well as undertake demonstration.. It was clarified that Midi system is different to C.D and is played through loudspeaker system. It was agreed that if PCC is happy with demonstration, then may consider investing in as is currently without a permanent organist.
St. Mary’s Church Projects and Maintenance
a)Disabled Toilet - Fr. Miller reported that this has been paid for although work is 
outstanding on cupboard which housed sink. Surveyor to compile list of outstanding work. He added that there is guarantee in place until mid-August and retainer of 6% until work completed.
b) Main roof: Fr. Miller reported that he had spoken with architect who advised that roofing is still possible and that prices are coming down. It was agreed that Fr. Miller would write to architect in order that guttering causing dampness to wall can be carried out.
Fr. Miller explained that there is National Lottery Funding in place, which allocates funding to Grade 2 listed buildings and above, involving places of worship. Funding involves looking at each individual case and making up shortfall. Fr. Miller asked whether PCC had any objections to submitting application. .It was agreed by PCC that Fr. Miller submit application for National Lottery Funding towards cost of main roof by September 2003. 
c)New lighting system: PCC expressed appreciation of the new system.
6. i) The Mission House
It was reported that damp exists in large areas of the wall between Mission House. It was agreed that this needed to be actioned, that work would involve repointing. It was noted that funding for work would come M.H. rent. It was reported that new windows in M.H. have been installed and paid for and that tenant is delighted.
ii) Mission Hall
Fr. Miller informed PCC that issues relating to Mission Hall will need to be flagged up. Currently two hall exists. One proposal is that the PRA continue to occupy one side at current rent and that the other side need to be refurbished. The roof and windows require refurbishment, with PRA being responsible for the interior.Fr. Miller added that architect had advised that could also incorporate a two bedroom flat. Currently upper hall/room is not utilised and overall is in poor condition. It was proposed that a programme of putting money in Mission Hall is established; recognising that there is revenue from PRA and that could also apply for loan.. It was pointed out that the Mission Hall could be perceived as another project for the parish and an additional space that could be managed by site manager. 
It was agreed by PCC that Fr. Miller continue to work on plans for the Mission Hall and that Biscoes be used to negotiate with PRA.
iii)Other Properties
Kemble Hall /Cottage: Fr. Miller reported that it was anticipated that would likely to have to pay contractors £10,000 to receive hall and cottage and that money was set aside in budget for this. This is now not the case and therefore are better off by £10,000.
Fr. Miller reported that letter had been received from Diocese stating that Asbestos certificates are required for Church and the Vicarage. He added that Kemble Hall and Kemble Cottage would be handed over with certificates, but that certificates will be required for Mission House and Marlborough Cottage.
7. The Future Direction of the Diocese of London
Fr. Miller opened discussion by explaining that consultation paper from Diocese of London entitled “A time for Decision” had been sent to all parishes for discussion and response. This has arisen as a result of the Diocese of London financial crisis with expenditure being higher than income and there is shortfall of half a million - needed to be found across Dioceses. Fr. Miller added that situation had arisen due to a) clergy Pension Fund (extra money needed as there are now more retired clergy) and b) The general decline in church attendance and maintenance of property.
As a result, parishes are being asked for increase in common fund. The situation could result in loss of 85 clergy posts, which technically means around 70 churches closing.
It was agreed that this item was deferred. That Fr. Miller would provide extra copies of consultation paper and figures relating to parish, in order that PCC can look at/discussed and make decision. Date proposed Wednesday 25th June at 8.00 p.m. in the Vicarage.
Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence
Fr. Miller announced that letter had been received from Ho Diocesan Association asking for our prayers on Fr. Mathias being elected as new Bishop.
DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING.
1) Consultation Paper Wednesday 25th June @ 8.00 p.m.in the Vicarage
2) Scheduled meeting Wednesday 2nd July * 8.00 p..m “ “

The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended at 9.00 p.m. This was followed by open meeting to discuss Kemble Hall.

